Concerns expressed by Friedrich Dydak at the muon steering group of  

31-08-2001 in view of a cooling experiment. 

(i) Muon cooling is not a physics issue but an engineering issue.

Therefore, no full-fledged experiment is needed now, work should rather

concentrate on component tests.

(ii) The motivation for a cooling experiment is driven by the hard

requirement of the muon collider (5 to 6 orders of magnitude). Muon

cooling for the neutrino factory concerns one order of magnitude only,

and is therefore not among the top priorities towards a neutrino factory.

(iii) A muon cooling experiment is in the current financial climate not

affordable. It can and shall be delayed to the time when a major

laboratory commits itself to work toward construction of a neutrino

factory.

(iv) A muon cooling experiment will stall progress toward the neutrino

factory, as it will unnecessarily elevate a side issue to a major issue

in the public opinion ("first, we want to see that muon cooling is

demonstrated") and it will drain resources from top priority issues.

(v) A muon cooling experiment does not help the main problem of

the neutrino factory: to build up a broad constituency in the particle

physics community.  

